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Police investigate death of a 12-year-old boy in Central Province.  

Officers of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) at Tulagi are investigating a 
suspicious suicide incident of a 12-year-old boy over the weekend. 
 
During the Commissioners weekly press conference, Deputy Commissioner (DC) National Security 

and Operation Support (NSOS) Mr. Ian Vaevaso says, “The suicide incident has happened in 
a living room of a family house where he was reported hanging himself.” 
 

“It was alleged that there was a shoelace rope found tied to the deceased's neck and the 
other end tied to a louver frame of the house. The deceased was found lying on the floor 
when he was discovered,” said DC Ian Vaevaso.  
 

The post mortem has been conducted and forms part of the police investigation into this 
police investigation. 
 

This sad incident has happened around 11pm on 28 July 2023. 
 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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